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Executive Council Meeting 4 
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 7 


The Executive Council Meeting of the Florida Society of Medical Assistants will now come to 8 
order at _______________ this date of November 5, 2016 at the Holiday Inn Lakewood 9 
Ranch, Sarasota, FL. 10 


Will the Secretary, Gayle Bell, CMA (AAMA), please take roll call 11 
 12 


ROLL CALL 13 
 14 
OFFICERS 15 


 16 
President Maria Wiegelmann, CMA (AAMA)  17 
Vice President Judy Seymour, CMA (AAMA)  18 
Secretary Gayle Bell, CMA (AAMA)  19 
Treasurer Mary Lou Allison, CMA-C (AAMA)  20 
Speaker of the G.A. Patricia Allen, CMA (AAMA)  21 
Vice Speaker of the G.A. Mary Morris, CMA (AAMA)  22 
Immediate Past President Kathryn Panagiotacos, CMA (AAMA)  23 


 24 
CHAPTER REPRESENTATIVES 25 


 26 
Brevard Jeanette Smith, CMA (AAMA)  27 
Central Gulf Coast Patricia Allen, CMA (AAMA)  28 
Central Florida Maria Wiegelmann, CMA (AAMA)  29 
Mid-Gulf Debra K. Hancock, CMA (AAMA)  30 
North Florida Gayle Bell, CMA (AAMA)  31 
Southeast Joyce Baldwin, CMA (AAMA)  32 
South West Deniece Jozefiak, CMA (AAMA)  33 


Treasure Coast Theresa Errante- Parrino, CMA (AAMA)   34 


 35 
COMMITTEE CHAIRS 36 


 37 
Budget/Finance Mary Lou Allison, CMA-C (AAMA) 38 
Bylaws/ Carol Francis, CMA (AAMA)  39 
Policy and Procedures 40 
 41 
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Continuing Education Judy Seymour, CMA (AAMA) 42 
Co-Chair – Sarasota Divina Mojica-Brian, CMA (AAMA) 43 
Co-Chair – Orlando Mary Hill, CMA (AAMA) 44 
Marketing/ Betty Springer, CMA-C (AAMA) 45 
Community Outreach 46 
Meeting Coordinator Marsha Benedict, CMA-A (AAMA) 47 
Membership/Certification Christine Petsalis Giri, CMA (AAMA) 48 
Nominating Judy Seymour, CMA (AAMA) 49 
 50 


Physician Liaison 51 
Joel Martin, MD 52 
 53 


Seating of the Proxies 54 
 55 
Are there any proxies to be seated? (Name, Credential & Chapter) 56 
 57 
_______________________________________________________________________ 58 
 59 


     _______________________________________________________________________ 60 
 61 
     What is the pleasure of the Executive Council regarding the seating of the proxies? 62 
     _____________________________________________moved to seat the proxies 63 
     Is there a second? _________________________________seconded the motion. 64 
 65 
     The proxies may be seated. 66 
 67 
     Is there a quorum present?  __________ 68 
 69 
The minutes of the April 29, 2016 Executive Council meeting were posted online – are there 70 
any corrections? 71 
The minutes of the May 1, 2016 Executive Council meeting were posted online – are there any 72 
corrections? 73 


 74 
FSMA OFFICER REPORTS 75 


 76 
President Maria Wiegelmann, CMA (AAMA)  77 
Vice President Judy Seymour, CMA (AAMA)  78 
Secretary Gayle Bell, CMA (AAMA)  79 
Treasurer Mary Lou Allison, CMA-C (AAMA)  80 
Speaker of the G.A. Patricia Allen, CMA (AAMA)  81 
Vice Speaker of the G.A. Mary Morris, CMA (AAMA)  82 
Immediate Past President Kathryn Panagiotacos, CMA (AAMA)  83 


 84 
CHAPTER REPRESENTATIVES REPORTS 85 


 86 
Brevard Jeanette Smith, CMA (AAMA) 87 
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Central Gulf Coast Patricia Allen, CMA (AAMA) 88 
*****list of Chapter President duties  89 
Central Florida Maria Wiegelmann, CMA (AAMA)  90 
Mid-Gulf Debra K. Hancock, CMA (AAMA)  91 
North Florida Gayle Bell, CMA (AAMA)  92 
Southeast Joyce Baldwin, CMA (AAMA)  93 
South West Deniece Jozefiak, CMA (AAMA)  94 


Treasure Coast Theresa Errante- Parrino, CMA (AAMA)   95 


 96 
            COMMITTEE CHAIR REPORTS 97 


 98 
Budget/Finance Mary Lou Allison, CMA-C (AAMA) 99 
Bylaws/ Carol Francis, CMA (AAMA)  100 
Policy and Procedures 101 
Continuing Education Judy Seymour, CMA (AAMA) 102 
Marketing/ Betty Springer, CMA-C (AAMA) 103 
Community Outreach 104 
Meeting Coordinator Marsha Benedict, CMA-A (AAMA) 105 
*****Discuss Fall 2018 FSMA meeting location and date 106 
*****Discuss agenda for May 2017 Annual meeting  107 
Membership/Certification Christine Petsalis Giri, CMA (AAMA) 108 
Nominating Judy Seymour, CMA (AAMA) 109 
 110 


Physician Liaison 111 
Joel Martin, MD 112 


 113 
 114 
      Correspondence: 115 
 116 
      Old Business: 117 
 118 
      Unfinished business: 119 
      Florida Medical Assistant Scope of Practice initiative 120 
      Opportunities for promoting profession of medical assisting - ongoing 121 
      Promoting FSMA as the GO TO for medical assisting - ongoing 122 
      Online registration and payment  123 
       124 
      New business: 125 
      Highlights of AAMA annual conference 126 
      Should we have an Educators Forum at the FSMA 2017 Annual Meeting 127 
      Should we have a Welcome party at the 2017 FSMA Annual Meeting  128 
      Discuss location and date for 2018 FSMA Annual Meeting 129 
       130 
 131 
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Reminders: 132 
Email Mary Lou a listing of your meetings and seminars so that they can be listed on the 133 
Events page of our website and in the eBlasts that Betty sends out. 134 
 135 
Zip code lists updated and sent to AAMA 136 
 137 
Is there any further business to be brought before the FSMA Executive Council? 138 
 139 
Meeting adjourned at ___________________________ 140 
 141 
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Date:  November 5, 2016  4 
   5 
To:   Executive Council Members  6 
 7 
From:  Maria Wiegelmann, CMA (AAMA) 8 
  President – Florida Society of Medical Assistants 9 
 10 
This officer has responded to written correspondence, emails, and telephone calls as her  11 
duties require. 12 
 13 
After the annual meeting the list of newly elected FSMA officers for 2016-2017 was emailed to 14 
AAMA along with the names of the newly elected Delegates and Alternates to the 60th AAMA 15 
Annual Conference. With the increase in membership in FSMA, we were able to send 5 16 
delegates and 2 alternates. Thank you FSMA members for making this possible. 17 
 18 
Following the May 1, 2016 Executive Council Meeting, an email was sent to the FSMA 19 
Executive Council asking if FSMA wished to host the 2018 AAMA Annual Conference. The 20 
Board voted no at this point since we will be concentrating on working on the resolution passed 21 
in the General Assembly to add a subsection on certification to the Florida Medical Assisting 22 
Practice Act. 23 
 24 
Assisted Marsha Benedict, CMA-A (AAMA), Meeting Coordinator, by doing a site visit to 2 25 
hotels in Daytona Beach for the November 2017 FSMA meeting. Hotel selected is the Hilton 26 
Daytona Beach Oceanfront Resort. FSMA Board voted to accept the contract for November 4, 27 
2017 – rates single/double $109, triple $119, quad $129.  The hotel is on the beach, has a very 28 
nice, reasonably priced casual restaurant, each room has an ocean view. 29 
 30 
Worked with Christine P. Giri, CMA (AAMA), Membership/Certification Committee Chair, to 31 
make sure AAMA had the correct zip codes for each chapter and that members were assigned 32 
to the appropriate chapter. If a member is not assigned to a chapter they will miss out on 33 
eBlasts sent specifically for their area – such as employment opportunities and local chapter 34 
meetings and seminars.  35 
 36 
A seminar on Fetal Alcohol Syndrome Disorder was held at the Holiday Inn Disney Springs on 37 
August 20, 2016. Attendees earned 4 free CEUs. Breakfast was provided compliments of 38 
FSMA.  An FSMA planning session was held following the seminar. 39 
 40 
Attended the 60th AAMA Annual Conference as a delegate for FSMA and was honored to be 41 
recognized as the FSMA President. Please see separate delegate report on activities and 42 
House of Delegates at the AAMA Annual Conference. 43 
 44 







Sent email to AAMA regarding FSMA choices for AAMA representative at the 2017 FSMA 45 
Annual Meeting to be held at the Hilton Garden Inn Orlando Sea World, May 5 and 6, 2017. 46 
Our three choices are as follows: 47 


1. Susan Hawes 48 
2. Debby Houston 49 
3. Patty Licurs 50 


 51 
Since my theme this year is the Power of WE – the Force of FSMA – Force meaning FSMA for  52 
Recognition, Credentialing, Education - I wanted to reinforce with each Chapter that all of us 53 
are part of the WE. Since I had the time and the opportunity, I visited each Chapter – some for 54 
a chapter meeting, some for a seminar. At each event I saw Chapter officers committed to 55 
providing their members with quality education and the opportunity to just talk with fellow 56 
Medical Assistants about what’s going on in their profession. The greatest need for both local 57 
Chapters and the Florida State Society is for more volunteers. I encourage all of you to help – 58 
whether for one small project -  or the commitment of being an officer or committee chair or 59 
member.  There is always someone there to guide you and new ideas are always welcome. 60 
 61 
I would like to thank our FSMA Officers, Committee Chairs and Co-chairs, Chapter Presidents 62 
and all those who work so hard to make our seminars and meetings successful.  63 
 64 
Thank you for the opportunity to serve the Florida Society of Medical Assistants.  65 
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Date:             November 5, 2016 6 
   7 
To:   Maria Wiegelmann, CMA (AAMA), FSMA President  8 
  Executive Council Members    9 
 10 
From:  Judith M. Seymour, CMA (AAMA) 11 
                      FSMA Vice President  12 
 13 
This officer has been available and has corresponded with the FSMA President and Board 14 
members as necessary and in a timely manner.  15 
 16 
This officer did respond by email when FSMA President Maria Wiegelmann, CMA (AAMA) 17 
requested the FSMA Board’s decision in a timely manner.  18 
 19 
This officer did attend the Planning Session held on August 20, 2016 in Orlando. 20 
 21 
 22 
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1  TO:     Maria Wiegelmann, CMA (AAMA) FSMA President 2016-2017 
2             FSMA Executive Board Members   
3 
4 FROM:         Gayle Bell, CMA (AAMA)     Secretary 
5 
6 RE:              2016 Fall Report 
7 
8   Date:   October 01, 2016 
9 
10 This officer has seen to the duties of FSMA Secretary as outlined in the Policy and    
11 Procedure Manual. This officer has been available to the executive board and members  
12 as needed. 
13  
14 All minutes have been e-mailed to the FSMA President for posting on the FSMA Website.  
15    
16 This officer had the pleasure of representing Florida as a delegate to the 60th Annual  
17 AAMA Conference September 16-19, 2016 in Reston, VA. A separate delegate report will 
18 be submitted. 
19 
20 This officer sincerely thanks the FSMA members for the opportunity to serve as their  
21 Secretary.  
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TO:   Maria Wiegelmann, CMA FSMA President 


   FSMA Executive Council 


FROM: Mary Lou Allison, CMA-C (AAMA)  


RE:  Treasurer Report 


DATE:  11.5.2016 


------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 


All financial data is in order.  The FSMA bank accounts are at Bank of America.  Passwords 
have been provided to the FSMA President. 


All bank statements have been reconciled within the Quicken Software.  


The FSMA Executive Council has been provided with up to date and accurate computer 
generated reports regarding the Society’s financial position. 


Thank you for the opportunity to serve FSMA.   
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Date:      Oct 11, 2016  
         
To:         Maria Wiegelmann, CMA (AAMA), FSMA President  
           Executive Council Members            
 
From:    Patricia Allen CMA (AAMA) 
              Speaker of the General Assembly 
 


This officer has attended all meeting as requested, responded to all emails and phone calls as 
required. 
 
I did not attend convention in May because of a family event.  Thank you all for 
understanding. 
 
I am looking forward to convention in 2017. 
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Date:  October 1, 2016 
   
To:   Maria Wiegelmann, CMA (AAMA), FSMA President  
  Executive Council Members    
 
From:  Mary Morris, CMA (AAMA)  
  Vice Speaker of the General Assembly 
 
 
Re:   November 5, 2016 Fall Meeting 
 
 
This officer has seen to the duties of Vice Speaker of the General Assembly as outlined 
in the Policy/Procedure Manual. This officer has been available to the executive board 
and members as needed.  
 
In the coming months this officer will be available to Patricia Allen, CMA (AAMA), 
Speaker of the General Assembly, as we earnestly prepare for the 64th Annual FSMA 
Conference. 
 
I challenge all members to step up and help when asked by the Speaker so that this 
General Assembly will run smoothly and effectively.  
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Date:  November 5, 2016  6 
   7 
To:   Maria Wiegelmann, CMA (AAMA), FSMA President  8 
  Executive Council Members    9 
 10 
From:  Kathryn J. Panagiotacos, CMA (AAMA) 11 
  FSMA Immediate Past President 12 
 13 
 14 
This officer has seen to the duties of the Immediate Past President being available to 15 
President Maria Wiegelmann, CMA (AAMA) since the 2016 FSMA Annual General Assembly. 16 
This officer has been available for all Executive Officers and Committee Chairs. This officer 17 
has seen to telephone communications and FSMA emails in a timely fashion.  18 
 19 
This officer attended the 2016 American Association of Medical Assistants 60th Annual 20 
Conference in Reston, Virginia as a Delegate for FSMA. A separate report will be completed 21 
and sent to President Wiegelmann, CMA (AAMA). 22 
 23 
This officer wishes to thank the FSMA for the opportunity to serve this society.  24 








FSMA BUDGET 2016-2017 
  


  
Description ACTUAL BUDGET 


  


INCOME  
DUES 9650 10500 


 
TOTAL DUES 9650 10500 


  


SEMINARS  
FALL 0 2445 
Ways & Means Income 0 0 


 
TOTAL SEMINARS 0 2445 


  


ANNUAL MEETING  
Registration Income 0 9055 
Ways & Means Income 0 550 


 
TOTAL ANNUAL MEETING 0 9605 


  


FUND TRANSFER FOR SPECIAL PROJECTS  


 0 0 
0 0 
0 0 


TOTAL SPECIAL PROJECTS 0 0 


      


TOTAL INCOME 9650 22550 


 
EXPENSES  


  


  


AAMA ANNUAL MEETING  
Flowers/Misc 0 50 
NATIONAL DEL/ALT 4999.96 5000 
Photo 20 50 


 
TOTAL AAMA ANNUAL MEETING 5019.96 5100 


  


SCHOLARSHIPS  


MAXINE WILLIAMS 100 100 







FSMA 0 0 


 
TOTAL SCHOLARSHIPS 100 100 


  


SPECIAL PROJECTS  
Aug 20 Meeting Hotel Deposit 648.43 0 
GAS 88.38 0 
REGISTRATION SUPPLIES (all seminars) 64.72 0 
TOTAL SPECIAL PROJECTS 801.53 0 


  


PRESIDENT  
Travel 103.46 125 
Misc Expense 17.24 25 


 
TOTAL PRESIDENT 17.24 150 


  


PRES-ELECT  
Presidents Gift 0 50 
Packets 0 50 
Misc Expense 0 10 


 
TOTAL PRES-ELECT 0 110 


  


SECRETARY  
Misc Expense 0 10 


 
TOTAL SECRETARY 0 10 


  


TREASURER & PIN  
Bond 122 125 
Pres. Pin Expense 0 175 
Shredding Treasurer Paper Files 65.34 100 
Quicken Software Upgrade 44.95 50 
TOTAL  TREASURER 232.29 450 


  


SPEAKER / VICE SPEAKER  
Misc Expense 0 10 


 
TOTAL SPEAKER / VICE SPEAKER 0 10 


  


Budget & Finance  
Misc Expense 0 10 


 
TOTAL Budget & Finance 0 10 







  


BYLAW-P&P  
Misc Expense 0 10 


 
TOTAL BYLAW-P&P 0 10 


  


CERTIFICATION & MEMBERSHIP  
TRAVEL 0 0 
AWARDS 0 0 
Misc Expense 0 10 


 


TOTAL CERTIFICATION & MEMBERSHIP 0 10 


      
Communications  
Constant Contact 240 650 
Website 0 320 
Survey Monkey 119.4 300 
Misc Expense 10 
TOTAL Communications 359.4 1280 


      
CONTINUING EDUCATION  


Misc Expense 0 10 
 


TOTAL CONTINUING EDUCATION 0 10 


      
EDUCATOR ASSEMBLY  
Misc Expense 0 100 


 
TOTAL EDUCATOR ASSEMBLY 0 100 


      
MARKETING & COMMUNITY OUTREACH  
Communication 0 1000 
Marketing  0 1000 
Misc Expense 0 10 


 
TOTAL MARKETING 0 2010 


      
Meeting Coordinator  
Misc Expense 0 10 


 
TOTAL Meeting Coordinator 0 10 


      
 NOMINATING COMMITTEE  


Misc Expense 0 10 







 
TOTAL NOMINATING COMMITTEE 0 10 


      
Annual Meeting Expenses  
AV 0 1000 
HOTEL DEPOSIT  (5.12.2017) 500 0 
 Hotel Expense 0 6000 
Room & Reg Pres & AAMA Rep Room & Exp. 0 1000 
Color Guard HOD 0 100 
Decorations Installation 0 50 
Reg Supp 0 350 
Speaker Honorarium 0 1250 
Misc Expense 0 10 


 
TOTAL Annual Meeting Expenses 500 9760 


      
Fall Seminar  
AV 0 250 
Hotel Expense/FOOD 0 2500 
Reg Supplies 0 150 
Speaker Honorarium 0 500 
Misc Expense 0 10 


 
TOTAL Fall Seminar 0 3410 


      


TOTAL EXPENSES 7030.42 22550 


 
TOTAL INCOME 9650 22550 
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To:   FSMA Executive Council 4 


From:  Carol Francis, CMA (AAMA) 5 


  Chair: By Laws & Policies & Procedures 6 


 7 


Date:  November 5, 2016 8 


  9 


I must apologize for being absent at our Annual meeting due to a health issue. 10 


 11 


A big thank you to Maria and Mary Lou for looking after my responsibilities. 12 


 13 


A discussion took place at this meeting in regard to the status of members who must  14 


be members in good standing with dues paid in full by December 31 of the prior year to 15 


qualify to run for officer of the FSMA. 16 


 17 


This subject will be revisited at our 2017 Annual meeting and brought to the General 18 


Assembly to be voted on and added to our by-laws if passed.  19 


 20 


Although I was not able to attend the AAMA Annual meeting I was made aware that no 21 


new by-laws were voted upon.   22 


  23 


At this time our by-laws are in compliance with AAMA for the coming year. 24 


 25 


  26 


 27 


 28 


 29 


 30 


  31 


 32 


 33 
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Date:             November 5, 2016 6 
   7 
To:   Maria Wiegelmann, CMA (AAMA), FSMA President  8 
  Executive Council Members    9 
 10 
From:  Judith M. Seymour, CMA (AAMA) 11 
                      Continuing Education Chair 12 
                      Divina Brian, CMA (AAMA) Co-Chair FSMA Fall Seminar 13 
 14 
This Chair secured 4 AAMA CEU’s for the “Introduction to Fetal Alcohol Spectrum Disorders” 15 
FSMA Seminar held on August 20, 2016 in Orlando. The attendance sheet was submitted to 16 
AAMA with a copy sent to FSMA President, Maria Wiegelmann, CMA (AAMA). 17 
 18 
This Chair secured 2 AAMA CEU’s for an online presentation entitled “VFC, Vaccine for 19 
Children Program”. This program will be available on the FSMA website. 20 
 21 
This Chair with the help of the Co-Chair for the Fall Seminar did fill the Educational Agenda. 22 
The Chair did submit to AAMA for 7 CEU’s. This Chair and Co-Chair would like to extend their 23 
thanks to the Mid-Gulf Coast Chapter, especially Ann Rousseau Morris, CMA (AAMA) and 24 
Debra Hancock, CMA (AAMA). Due to scheduling conflicts, one of the speakers had to cancel 25 
his presentation. Deb Hancock, CMA (AAMA) graciously stepped up to the plate. A special 26 
thank you also to Maria Wiegelmann, CMA (AAMA) FSMA President for her help in organizing 27 
the agenda. 28 
 29 
WE can work together and make things happen! 30 
 31 
 32 
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Date:             October 1, 2016 6 
   7 
To:   Maria Wiegelmann, CMA (AAMA), FSMA President  8 
  Executive Council Members    9 
 10 
From:            Betty Springer, CMA-C(AAMA), Chairperson 11 
 12 


MARKETING AND COMMUNITY OUTREACH INTERVAL REPORT 13 
 14 


Activity since the FSMA Annual Meeting as follows: 15 
 16 
Constant Contact eBlasts: 17 
 18 
 19 
Oct     7         Educ8 eSpot:  Recertification new ruling to all members, non renewals, 20 
                      nonmember new CMAs, employer contacts 21 
Oct     5         Fall Seminar Reminder:   to all members, non-renewals since 2013,  22 
                      nonmember new CMAs, CAAHEP/ABHES programs,  23 
                      County Medical   Societies, County Medical Societies, employer contacts 24 
Oct.   2 Fall Seminar Reminder:   to West Coast members/non renewals, select 25 


employers 26 
Sept   18       Developed “block” for Fall Seminar promotion on Web home page 27 
Sept   18       Rejoin Campaign:   “Together WE have the power to shape the future of 28 
                      Medical assisting in Florida……….Welcome Back:    Sent to non renewals. 29 
                      Post event measure-no response to request why…..promoted  30 
                      new President at same time as open and willing to talk….listed direct 31 
                      email address. 32 
Sept    16      Central FL Seminar promo for 10-15-16 33 
Sept    14       Fetal Alcohol Syndrome Disorders thank you to attendees 34 
Sept    14       New Recertification notice May June 2016 35 
Sept    13       Fall Seminar notice 36 
Sept    12       Central FL Job notice Volusia County   37 
Sept    11       9-11 Rememberance 38 
Sept      7       Marweek promo to all members 39 
Sept      7       Marweek promo to employer contacts/med societies-specifically worded 40 
                        To celebrate staff,etc. 41 
Sept      4       New CMA Announcement 42 
Aug     28       eSpot George LaBarca 43 
Aug     27       Thank you to new registration crew for August 20 44 
Page 2 45 







 46 
 47 


Aug        5      Notice Fetal Alcohol Session please notify if not attending for seat count 48 
July      31      July 31 Request to members for delegates topics 49 
July      25      Notice Fetal Alcohol Session limited seating left 50 
July      24      Job Opportunity Central FL Chapter-Orlando 51 
July      19      Job Opportunity Central FL Chapter-Orlando 52 
July      17      eSpot Generations Sharing 53 
July      10      Educ8 HIPAA Update 54 
July      13      Session announcement Fetal Alcohol Syndrome Disorders 55 
July        1      Happy July 4  56 
June     26     Job Opportunity Central FL Chapter-Orlando 57 
June     16     Job Opportunity Central FL Chapter-Orlando 58 
June     19     New Recertifications January-April 2016 59 
June     13     Educ8 MODIFIER JW 60 
June     10     New Members Mar April 2016 61 
June       7     Recertifications Oct Nov Dec 2015 62 
May       14    North FL Chapter Meetings Announcement 63 
May         7    Job Fair:  MD Now 64 
May         5    Thank you to Annual Meeting Attendees 65 
April      21    Agenda:  Attendees to Annual 66 
April      16    Final Annual Conference Reminder 67 
                      Notice:  Annual Meeting 68 
 69 
--Contact lists are updated for new, non renewals, updated for certifications and correct 70 
emails.  Listing of bad emails and members without emails turned over to Mr. George 71 
LaBarca for postal mailing as indicated.   72 
--Legislative Activities are monitored regarding healthcare…..minimal activity as 73 
summer and election. 74 
--Added two new employers to contact list with Lee Memorial and Palm Beach Health 75 
District 76 
--Composed and distributed to Council Presidents two versions of community press 77 
announcement for MarWeek 78 
--Developing protocol for “Pop Up” Sessions:  Short, no charge, intro to FSMA with 79 
relevant topic and open discussion to follow.   Seeking opportunities to establish 80 
business relationships within session area and service members and medical 81 
assistants without opportunity to avail themselves of contact with us otherwise.     82 
--Concept phase for Educator Round Table 83 
--Developing “box” graphics for seminars and news announcements for Web Master to 84 
place on FSMA web home page 85 
--Student Page-process phase, will be working with several student page managers 86 
--FSMA Facebook—Jeanne Von Ohlsen has taken over responsibility for keeping 87 
interesting, she plans on working to get more interaction.   This Chair puts up the 88 
organizational news from FSMA, AAMA and related agencies. 89 
Represents FSMA on 2 Program Advisory Councils 90 
Page 3 91 







 92 
 93 
--This Chair monitors other medical assisting agency websites and Facebook page to 94 
see if any opportunity for collaboration or alerts that would have any type of impact on 95 
our groups. 96 
--This Chair assists other committees as requested, tends to emails requests in a timely 97 
fashion and seeks opportunity to promote FSMA to external entities.    98 
 99 
--This Chair has attended and contributed at all FSMA Council Meetings 100 
 101 
 102 
 103 
Respectfully submitted 104 
Betty Springer, CMA-C(AAMA) 105 
Marketing and Communications Chair 106 
Committee Members:   George LaBarca, CMA(AAMA), Jeanne Von Ohlsen CMA(AAMA) 107 








 


 


Florida Society of Medical Assistants, Inc. 1 
 2 
November 5, 2016 3 
 4 
To:      Maria Wiegelmann, CMA (AAMA) 5 
  Executive Council Members  6 
 7 
From:  Marsha Benedict MSA, CMA-A (AAMA) 8 
 FSMA Meeting Coordinator Chair 9 
 10 
Arrangements were negotiated with the Courtyard by Marriott 3436 N Atlantic Ave, Cocoa Beach, Fl   11 
for  April 29-May 1, 2016 Annual FSMA Conference.  The negotiated cost for a single/double room 12 
was $129.00; guarantee of 15 rooms.   The fee for the education room was $150.00 which would 13 
include the AV equipment.  The site is was on the beach.  Our annual meeting was held at this site two 14 
years ago.  The site offers reasonable room rates without AV charges.  The conference was very 15 
successful and all had a great time with  a lot of great education.     16 
 17 
Arrangements were made at the Holiday Inn-Lakewood Ranch,  6231 Lake Osprey Dr; Sarasota, Fl ; 18 
941-782-4400 for November 5, 2016.  Deadline for registration was October 14, 2016.  Room rates 19 
were negotiated at a  rate of $107.00 for a single/double.  Guarantee of 25 rooms.   Thank you to  20 
 21 
Arrangements were negotiated for the Annual Conference May 5, 2017-May 6, 2017 at the Hilton 22 
Garden Inn Orlando at SeaWorld; 6850 Westwood Blvd.; Orlando, Fl  32821; 407-354-1500.  The 23 
room rate will be $150.00.    24 
 25 
FSMA board of directors asked this chair to develop a proposed agenda for the FSMA Annual 26 
Conference 2017.  Newly developed agenda will be considered by the FSMA board of Directors at the 27 
Fall 2017 conference. 28 
 29 
This chair would like to recommend that the FSMA Board of Directors give this chair direction 30 
regarding Fall 2018 conference.  Hotel arrangements need to be made soon. 31 


    32 
It has been another good year for FSMA networking. We always look forward to new registrants  for 33 
our meetings and where they are coming from as well as meeting again and getting to know our 34 
ongoing members.  The topics for Education are always interesting knowing there is always 35 
“something” to learn from each one".  The packets for Registration are consistent and informative so 36 
glance through and remind ourselves of what we are accomplishing and what more we can do for our 37 
organization.  38 
 39 
A special thank you to Ruth Lapio,  retiring Registration Chair that prepared the registration forms, 40 
packets and greeted all the members and guests on their arrival at  the annual conference.   Thank you 41 
to Linda Evans CMA (AAMA) for preparing the registration packets and handling registration for the 42 







 


2 
 


Fall conference .  Thank you to Maria and Ruth for visiting some of the hotels.   Thank you to all who 43 
worked diligently to provide excellent education. 44 
 45 
 46 
 47 
 48 
 49 
 50 
 51 
 52 
 53 








 


 


 
  FLORIDA SOCIETY OF MEDICAL ASSISTANTS, INC 
 
 
 
 
TO:   Maria Wiegelmann, CMA (AAMA), FSMA President 
  Executive Council Members 
   
   
FROM: Christine P. Giri, CMA (AAMA) 
  Certification/Membership  
   
RE:  Fall Report  
   
DATE:  October 14, 2016 
 
Membership as of 10/1/16 = 1158  
825 -Active members, 7- Affiliate,  234- Associate, 82 - Students , 10- Sustaining  
 
Chapter Membership:    
Brevard   97 
Central Florida  358 
Central Gulf   142 
Mid Gulf    78 
Southeast   171 
Southwest    161 
 
New members FY2016 = 261  ( 121- Active , 54 -Students,  81- Associates,  5 -Affiliate)  
 
 New Membership - Chapters received reports of  NEW members through July 
 2016.  
 
 Certification  -Chapters received reports of New CMAs and  Re-certified CMAs 
 through August 2016 .   
 
  Membership rosters distributed to each chapter representative. 
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Date:             November 5, 2016 6 
   7 
To:   Maria Wiegelmann, CMA (AAMA), FSMA President  8 
  Executive Council Members    9 
 10 
From:  Judith M. Seymour, CMA (AAMA) 11 
                      Nominating Chair 12 
                      Ruth Lapio, CMA (AAMA) Committee member 13 
                      Marsha Benedict, CMA-A (AAMA) Committee Member 14 
 15 
This Committee Chair is actively looking to recruit qualified members, as per FSMA Bylaws, to 16 
volunteer to serve on the Board of FSMA for the year 2017-2018.  17 
 18 
The FSMA Bylaws detail the requirements to serve on the Board of FSMA. 19 
 20 
Any individual willing to serve can notify this chair by email or in person at the FSMA Fall 21 
Seminar being held in Sarasota on 11-5-2016. 22 
 23 
A Consent to Serve will need to be sent to the Chair. These forms are available on the FSMA 24 
web-site and this Chair will have forms available at the FSMA Fall Seminar. 25 
 26 
 27 
 28 








 


FLORIDA SOCIETY OF MEDICAL ASSISTANTS 


Affiliate of the American Association of Medical Assistants 


 


August 20, 2016 


TO:  Maria Wiegelmann, CMA (AAMA), President FSMA 


Re:  Interim Report of the Ad Hoc Committee to research Online Seminar Registration and Payment 


 


This Ad Hoc Committee was tasked with researching and recommending a PROCESS FOR ONLINE 
REGISTRATION AND CREDIT PAYMENT for FSMA seminars, events and activities. 


This Chair spent extended time and effort attempting to develop an online registration form that would be easy 
access and secure.  The web server we use has the capability, however to assure security and a process that 
does not add increased burden to the registration persons, the Committee is recommending that professional 
guidance be consulted to have a secure online registration/payment process from start to finish. 


Prior to conclusion that assistance would best serve the assigned task, extensive research was done to find 
and analyze vendors who provide “free” forms service.  Of concern with most of these programs was safety 
and security of data, i.e., attendees’ personal information.  In addition to the “free” programs, the packages for 
purchase were carefully evaluated.  It was determined that this is not a feasible way to proceed as FSMA has 
only a few events per year, and these event managing programs all charge monthly in anticipation of a 
frequent use of the programs for large attendee events with more built in services attached than we need.    
The need does not justify the cost. 


INTERIM RECOMMENDATION:    It is the recommendation of this Ad Hoc Committee for Online Event 
Registrations that we seek expert consult at a reasonable fee.  At present we are requesting to be considered 
an extracurricular project at one of the college computer programs, understanding there could be a fee or 
contribution fee involved, or a fee for “private” work.        


This Committee will evaluate this possibility, perhaps with several programs….and make final recommendation 
for decision in the best interest of all concerned by the Fall Meeting.    The Fall Meeting timeline will allow for 
appropriate research of the recommended expert input and the face to face meeting vs online voting with 
Council will allow for full discussion question and answers prior to final decision making.    


This Ad Hoc Committee’s Formal Recommendation will also include a statement to Eblast notice that the 
benefit to members for ease of access in a secure environment is available.  


Attached is the listing of items researched by the Ad Hoc Committee Chair and Webmaster Mary Lou Allison, 
CMA-C(AAMA) as the person who understood the abilities of our web and connected server. 


 


Respectfully submitted, 


Mary Lou Allison, CMA-C(AAMA),  Ad Hoc Committee Chair 


Dr. Theresa Errante Parrino, CMA(AAMA) 


Betty Springer, CMA-C(AAMA) 


 







Payment Processing 


The committee looked at the multiple vendors for payment processing for  


Online payment options for FSMA Online Registration, however, again the issue is how to link 
payment to the registration.  


Authorize.net 


 Pricing: $99 set up fee, $20/month and takes $0.10 per transaction fee 


Pay Pal 


 Pricing: no minimums. no set up fee. No monthly fee and takes 2.9% + $0.30 per transaction 


Google Check out 


 Pricing: This is discontinued 


Amazon Payment: 


 Pricing: 2.9% + $0.30 per transaction over $10 amount 


  5.0 % + $0.05 per transaction under $10 amount 


Dwolla: 


 Pricing: $250/ month.  $0.25 per transaction over $10. No transaction fees under $10 


Braintree by Paypal: 


 Pricing: no minimums. no set up fee. No monthly fee and takes 2.9% + $0.30 per transaction 


Stripe:  


 Pricing: no minimums. no set up fee. No monthly fee and takes 2.9% + $0.30 per transaction 


Samurai by FeeFighters: 


 Pricing: $25/month and takes 2.3% of all sales + $0.30 fee per transaction 


WePay: 


 Pricing: no set up cost, no monthly fee. 3.5% transaction fee + $0.50 for credit cards + $0.50 bank fees. 


2Checkout:  


Pricing: $10.99/month. 3.99% + $0.45 per transaction  


Intuit by Quickbooks 


 Pricing: Pay as you go: $0/month Swipe rate: 2.40%, Keyed rate 3.40%, Transaction rate: $0.25 


 Monthly rate $19.95. Swipe rate: 1.6%, Keyed rate 3.2%, Transaction rate: $0.25 


Square: 


 Pricing: No start -up cost. 2.75% per swipe, 3.5% + $0.15 keyed transaction. Use when needed.  


Eventzilla: $1.00 per attendee. Need to sign up for more details.  
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Date:  October 17, 2016 4 
   5 
To:   Maria Wiegelmann, CMA (AAMA), FSMA President  6 
  Executive Council Members    7 
 8 
From:  Jeanette Smith, CMA (AAMA), President 9 
  Brevard County Chapter of Medical Assistants 10 
 11 
The Brevard County Chapter of Medical Assistants (BCCMA) has had its share of struggles 12 
over the last few years.  With our local state college producing Registered Medical Assistants 13 
instead of CMAs(AAMA), we have not had the interest as we have in years past.  However, we 14 
will not (and are not!) letting that keep us from moving forward.  Continuing education and 15 
service are still top priority with the BCCMA. 16 
 17 
Our new slate of officers were elected in May and are as follows:   Jeanette Smith, President; 18 
Kathy Quinn, Vice President; Cristina Lucano, Secretary;  Mary Hill, Treasurer; and Linda 19 
Vitzthum, Immediate Past President. 20 
 21 
One of our newest endeavours is having Journal Club.  It is an informal gathering where 22 
refreshments are served and members read and discuss sections of current medical journals.  23 
So far, we have had topics such as Exercise and Insulin Sensitivity and HIV Drug Resistance.  24 
Both topics were submitted to the AAMA for 1.5 CEUS.  Thanks so much to Linda Vitzthum for 25 
suggesting the format and gathering the topics. Thanks also to Kathy Quinn for opening her 26 
home to us and making great food. 27 
 28 
Another new idea is our BCCMA Facebook group.  It is more interactive than a regular 29 
Facebook page.  Currently, there are 106 members of the group.  Our group administrators 30 
add new content often to the group, such as inspirational pictures, funny pictures relating to 31 
our profession, job postings, promoting events, etc.  Anyone who is interested in the profession 32 
is welcome to join the group. 33 
 34 
We have been exceptionally thankful to our state society President Maria for visiting our 35 
chapter often (because we are so close!)   36 
 37 
Our chapter is working on hosting a Winter seminar to be held in mid to late January.  Venue 38 
and speakers are in the works. Once we get some confirmations, we will advertise to the rest 39 
of the state 40 
 41 
Respectfully submitted, 42 
 43 
Jeanette Smith, CMA (AAMA) 44 
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Date:  November 5, 2016  4 
   5 
To:   Executive Council Members    6 
 7 
From:  Maria Wiegelmann, CMA (AAMA) 8 
                     Central Florida Chapter President 9 
 10 
The Central Florida Chapter continues to meet 6 times a year at 6:30pm at the I-HOP located 11 
at 1345 Lee Rd, Orlando, FL. The remaining meetings for 2016 are on October 19, 2016 12 
(Medical Assistants Recognition Day) and on November 16, 2016 (speaker confirmed – topic 13 
the Affordable Care Act and the Health Insurance Marketplace). We plan to offer 1 free CEU at 14 
each meeting. Since we have started doing so, attendance at meetings has increased slightly.  15 
We are also looking into alternate meeting sites – information will be posted on the FSMA 16 
website if there are any changes to meeting at I-HOP. 17 
 18 
We will kick off our MARweek celebration at our fall seminar being hosted by Florida Technical 19 
College in Orlando, FL on Saturday, October 15, 2016 offering 7 CEUs with free registration 20 
for AAMA members. At this seminar we are supporting The Russell Home for Atypical Children 21 
in Orlando, FL., by collecting needed supplies or monetary donations. We thank Florida 22 
Technical College for again offering us their excellent facility for our seminar. Also good news 23 
for AAMA, FSMA, and the Central Florida Chapter – all MA students at FTC are taking the 24 
CMA (AAMA) exam. 25 
 26 
We plan on holding our spring seminar on Saturday, March 18, 2017. Details to be advised. 27 
 28 
As requested by AAMA we emailed them an updated zip code list for the Central Florida 29 
Chapter to ensure that chapter members are included in any eBlasts that are chapter specific – 30 
for example, employment opportunities, chapter meetings and seminars. 31 
 32 
I want to thank Linda K. Evans, RMA for taking care of registration for the FSMA pop-up 33 
seminar on FASD on August 20, 2016 and Judy Allen, CMA (AAMA), John Fleming, CMA 34 
(AAMA), Carol Francis, CMA (AAMA), Norma-Anne Lopez, CMA (AAMA) for their help in 35 
setting up for the seminar. Your help is greatly appreciated. 36 
 37 
I am privileged to serve on the Program Advisory Boards of 2 local schools. It gives me the 38 
opportunity to keep up to date on what is being taught and also to network with providers on 39 
what their needs are. This information is passed on to MAs and students attending chapter 40 
meetings and seminars. Employment opportunities also come from attending the advisory 41 
board meetings. Everyone stresses the importance of being a credentialed medical assistant. 42 
The large hospital groups in the greater Orlando area are hiring only credentialed medical 43 
assistants. 44 







I have just begun attending local MGMA meetings to pass along information about AAMA, 45 
FSMA, and local chapter meetings and seminars.  46 
 47 
We want to thank Betty Springer, CMA-C (AAMA) our Marketing/Communications Chair, for 48 
sending out all the eBlasts to keep our members informed. Thank you also to Mary Lou Allison, 49 
CMA-C (AAMA), our Webmaster, for posting our many updates on the FSMA website.  50 
 51 
Thank you Central Florida Chapter members for your help and support. We look forward to 52 
seeing more of you at our seminars and meetings – let us know what we can do to make it 53 
easier for you to participate. If you are able to volunteer a little bit of your time – we would look 54 
forward to working with you! 55 
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Date:        Oct 11, 2016 
         
To:         Maria Wiegelmann, CMA (AAMA), FSMA President  
              Executive Council Members 
               
From:     Patricia Allen CMA (AAMA) 
              President Central Gulf Coast Chapter FSMA 
 
It has been an interesting year for our chapter.  Another year of new faces coming and 
going.  We have done our best to make them feel welcome.  One of our members has had the 
chance to make relationship with a local school, a very good thing, you would think.  She has 
interviewed in her office around one hundred medical assistants.  In turn she sent there info to 
me and invited them to our meeting.  Not one responded.  Sad but true.  Not sure what is 
going on with our schools and the students graduating.   
 
As for our Chapter we were graced with a visit from our President Maria Wiegelmann.  It was a 
pleasure to have her come all that way for a few hours of our meeting.  Thank you again Maria 
for coming to visit. 
 
We are making some changes in our Chapter and it is slowly taking shape.  Plans have been 
made to have meetings every other month, with two mini seminars.  One of those seminars will 
be free.  
 
We are also working on getting new officers. A difficult task (I say that with a smile) but I think 
all understand what I am saying.  My buddy, my friend, my shadow …… has been diagnosed 
with pulmonary fibrosis, on top of COPD and emphysema.  I am wanting to spend as much 
time as I can get with him.  That being said I went on line to get a job description for the 
chapter rep.  
 
I could not find one.  Little pieces of information.  I have been creating a list of what I have 
been doing as a Chapter rep. 
 
    President should be a member in good standing and current in dues 







   


    Be aware and current of all other committee activity in your chapter 
    Attend State functions 
    Be available by phone and email for both state and local  
    Be familiar with by-laws for state and chapter 
     
I am sure there is more that should be on this list for someone new, but this is what I have 
shown the person interested in becoming our next President. 
 
We still are having our Christmas party the first Saturday in December and will be looking 
forward to a wonderful time with everyone. 
 
Some good news Marilyn is doing well and should be with us at the meeting.  She needs to 
buy some clothes that fit but otherwise she looks great. 
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Date:  October 10, 2016 
   
To:   Maria Wiegelmann, CMA (AAMA), FSMA President  
  Executive Council Members    
 
From: Debra Hancock, CMA (AAMA) President Mid-Gulf Coast Chapter 
 
 
Our Chapter has been meeting regularly on a monthly or semi-monthly basis according to the 
AAMA guidelines with the exception of holidays. 
 
We held our Winter Seminar last February 20th with 6 CEU’s which was held at MTC 
Lakewood Ranch Campus at the Health Occupations Building. We had an excellent turn out 
along with very interesting speakers. We raised money for our chapter through the seminar 
charge of $25 per person and a raffle for donated gifts.   
 
Our next meeting was held on April 2nd at the Meridian College campus, second floor.  We 
gave 2 CEU’s and had excellent attendance. 
 
On May 14th we had our last meeting for the 2015-2016 year at the Meridian College campus.  
We had 3 CEU’s for that meeting  We had speakers from the State of Florida Public Health 
Division and a local representative from the Rape Crisis Center in Sarasota, Florida.  Our last 
speaker gave an interesting talk on strategic initiatives and goals for success for Medical 
Assistants.   
 
We had an election of officers where Debra Hancock our former Vice President took the 
President’s position and Jennifer Shepherd our previous Secretary took the Vice President 
position.  We had no volunteers for the other open positions and put a call out to the 
membership on the critical need of leadership in our organization.  We had a volunteer step 
forward for the Treasurer position and were pleased to have her come on board.  We still have 
two positions that are yet to be filled, Secretary and Marketing Chair.  We hope to have those 
filled soon.  In the meantime, Ann Rouseau Morris has graciously offered to assist when 
possible in the Marketing area of updating the website and sending emails to members. 
 
We set a tentative schedule for meetings for our 2016-2017 year as follows: 
 
September 13th, 2016  
October 18th, 2016 
December 3rd, 2016 
February 25th, 2017 







Continued, Mid-Gulf Coast Chapter CMA page 2 
 
May 13th, 2017 
 
We are striving to help our members attain CEU’s and encourage our members to grow and 
network in their profession and to be a vital part of the community.  We continue to work 
together and support our chapter activities. 
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Date:  October 1, 2016 6 
   7 
To:   Maria Wiegelmann, CMA (AAMA), FSMA President 2016-2017 8 
  Executive Council Members    9 
 10 
From:  Gayle Bell, CMA (AAMA)     North Florida Chapter President 11 
 12 
The North Florida Chapter consists of Alachua, Baker, Bradford, Clay, Columbia, Dixie,   13 
Duval, Flagler, Gilchrist, Hamilton, Lafayette, Nassau, Putnam, St. John’s, Suwannee, and 14 
Union counties. 15 
 16 
We have provided CEU meetings for our members; May 21st, speaker :Dr. Uma Eyyunni 17 
MD of ‘A Mother’s Cry’ on mental health family support, August 6th, speaker: Barbara 18 
Dodson from Home Instead Senior Care on “Caregiving for Companion and Personal 19 
Care Clients ”and October 1st,Chris Fosaaen RD,CDE, and Jerome Fosaaen RD of 20 
Flagler Hospital Disease Management on “Prevention of Type 2 Diabetes in Children with 21 
emphasis on mindful eating strategies for kids.” 22 
 23 
We plan to continue to provide CEU opportunities. On Saturday,February 4,2017,the North 24 
Florida and Central  Florida chapters will be co-hosting a 4 CEU spring seminar at Flagler 25 
Hospital St. Augustine, FL, 8:30am – 2pm in the combined rooms of Alicia and Matanzas. 26 
 27 
On March 11, 2017, 10am – 2:30pm we will hold a CEU meeting and election of chapter 28 
officers at Flagler Hospital Matanzas room. 29 
 30 
We plan to meet with students at First Coast Technical College for MAR week celebration. 31 
 32 
Our ongoing community service project; We have three member volunteers at Good 33 
Samaritans’ Wildflower Dental and Health Clinic. 34 








FLORIDA SOCIETY OF MEDICAL ASSISTANTS 


 


 


TO:   Maria Wiegelmann, CMA FSMA President 


   FSMA Executive Council 


FROM: Joyce Baldwin, CMA (AAMA)  


  President SE Chapter 


RE:  SouthEast Chapter Report 


DATE:  11.05.2016 


------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 


So far this year we have endeavored to make more contacts throughout the chapter to explore 
how to serve our members. 


We also continued to offer our sponsorship of providing refreshments to all of the CAAHEP 
Schools within our chapter for Medical Assistants Day. 


 


 
 








 


 
 
 


Florida Society of Medical Assistants, Inc. 


 
 
Date:  November 5, 2016 
 
RE: Fall FSMA Meeting 
 
To:      Maria Wiegelmann, CMA (AAMA) 


FSMA President 
FSMA Executive Council 


 
 From: Deniece Jozefiak, CMA (AAMA 


           South West Chapter President 
 
RE:       South West Chapter Report  
 
The South West Chapter holds monthly meetings and two seminars offering CEU’s. The 
chapter meets at Fawcett Memorial Hospital the first Thursday of the month.  18- 20 CEU’s are 
offered to members each year.  We strive to provide continuing education to keep our 
members abreast of the ever changing healthcare field. Unfortunately like some chapters we 
are running low on speakers.  We have tried to get the southern end of the Chapter involved 
and it all sounds good until we need help obtaining speakers out of our area.  We will continue 
to try to meet the needs of all of our members. 
 
Chapter events and contact information can be found on the FSMA website.  The chapter 
continues to use Face Book, e-mail and personal contract as a way to help promote 
membership and keep members informed of what is happening in our area. 
 
The Chapter will do two community service projects this year.   Again the chapter will adopt a 
senior for Christmas and the spring project is no decided yet. 
 
This President would like to thank all the chapter members for their hard work and dedication.  
A special thank you to all members who have helped work on obtaining speakers for this year. 
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Date:  October 10, 2016 6 
   7 
To:   Maria Wiegelmann, CMA (AAMA), FSMA President  8 
  Executive Council Members    9 
 10 
From:  Treasure Coast Chapter  11 
 12 


This has been an active fall for the Treasure Coast Chapter as we have been able to 13 
provide our members with 11.5 continued education credits through our various 14 
programs. This includes continued education in all three required areas of 15 
administrative, clinical, and general. We try to meet on a monthly basis to offer our 16 
members continued education. We have joined with different organizations and 17 
agencies that provide a variety of new topics on not only medical procedures, but also 18 
on new information that impact the role of the medical assistant. We have been able to 19 
offer our members 11.5 continued education credits over the past 3 months. Typically 20 
we have one continued educational meeting a month, with the exception of June- 21 
August. We meet at Indian River State College, 3209 Virginia Ave, Fort Pierce at 22 
5:45pm.  23 
 24 
Our chapter continuously works hard to offer our members a variety of continue 25 
educational topics.  26 
The Chapter has the following upcoming activities planned:  27 
 Oct. 17-21- Medical Assisting Week-  28 


o Oct. 19- Dr. C. Wengler to present on Intraoperative Radiation Therapy(IORT) 29 
o Oct. 21- FSMA President Maria Wiegelmann, CMA (AAMA)  30 


 Oct. 29- Breast Cancer Walk  31 
 Nov. 8- Guest speaker- Elizabeth McCormick, RD on Nutrition 32 
 Jan. 25- Guest Speaker- Topic: Urinary Incontinence @ 6pm 33 
 Feb. 7- Guest Speaker on PET/CT tests @ 6pm  34 
 April 13- Guest Speaker on Stress Test@ 6pm  35 


 36 
Our ongoing community service event is that members are also encouraged to bring a 37 
non-perishable food item to donate to the IRSC Food Pantry. Donated items go to the 38 
college students who are in need. Excessive items are then donated to the Treasure 39 
Coast Food Bank to serve the local community.  40 
 41 
Our upcoming community service event is the American Cancer Society Making Strides 42 
for Breast Cancer Walk on Saturday, October 29, at 8:30am to be held at Tradition 43 







Field, Port St. Lucie. Members have registered to walk and are raising funds for the 44 
continued research to support a cure for breast cancer. Feel free to donate online at 45 
http://main.acsevents.org/site/TR?fr_id=77289&pg=team&team_id=2075367 . The 46 
Team is Medical Assisting Club at Indian River State College, but they are all Treasure 47 
Coast Chapter Members.  48 
 49 
During the year, we have worked with many different speakers, agencies, and 50 
members. On behalf of the Treasure Coast Chapter, we would like to thank those who 51 
support our chapter during the year. We appreciate your time, support, understanding, 52 
mentorship, and guidance in our success. We look forward to your continued support 53 
and new opportunities.  54 
 55 
 All event dates and times were provided to the Communications and Marketing Chairs 56 
and were posted to the web/Newsletter in a timely fashion. All correspondences 57 
received were answered in a timely manner. For those correspondences that were 58 
informal in nature, they were sent out in advance notice. There was open 59 
communications between all parties involved. 60 


 61 


 62 
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Date:  November 5, 2016  4 
   5 
To:   Executive Council Members 6 
   7 
From:  Maria Wiegelmann, CMA (AAMA) 8 
  President – Florida Society of Medical Assistants 9 
  Delegate Report – AAMA Annual Conference 2016 10 
 11 
The 60th Annual Conference of the AAMA was held in Reston, VA, September 16 – 19, 2016. 12 
 13 
The most important topic at this annual conference was that the Medical Assisting Educational 14 
Review Board (MAERB) is discussing adding additional sponsoring organizations possibly with 15 
medical assisting credentials. The discussion began at the Board of Trustees meeting, 16 
continued at the MAERB meeting, and was brought to the House of Delegates as a motion by 17 
the president of the Colorado State Society as follows: 18 
 19 
“I move that this House of Delegates recommend to the Board of Trustees that, if the Medical 20 
Assisting Educational Review Board (MAERB) approves sponsorship by other organizations 21 
with medical assisting credentials, the American Association of Medical Assistants should 22 
dissolve its sponsorship of the MAERB, and the MAERB should be directed to remove all 23 
presence from the Executive Office of the AAMA. 24 
This motion is made on behalf of the Colorado State Society, as well as the following states 25 
societies that wish to stand in support of this motion – Arizona, California, Connecticut, Maine, 26 
Massachusetts, Montana, New Hampshire, New Jersey, New Mexico, New York, North 27 
Carolina, Oklahoma, South Carolina, Tennessee, Texas, and Utah. 28 
These state societies do not support any affiliation with medical assisting credentials that do 29 
not ensure public and patient safety, and it is our strongest objection that the course the 30 
MAERB is pursuing will result in a lowering of educational standards that can lead only in this 31 
direction.” 32 
 33 
The Florida Society of Medical Assistants added its name to support this motion in the House 34 
of Delegates. There was a lengthy debate on this motion at the reference committee.  35 
At the second session of the House of Delegates, the AAMA Board of Trustees presented a 36 
substitute motion to the delegates. The motion to be voted on was: 37 
“Request that the MAERB not accept any other medical assistant credentialing organization for 38 
sponsorship until the Executive Director Marino meet with the BOT at the November 4-5, 2016 39 
planning session in Chicago, and that the BOT will report back by April 1, 2017 to the 2016 40 
Delegates.” 41 
The motion passed. (Executive Director Marino is Sarah Marino of MAERB.) 42 
 43 
Proposed bylaws amendment 16-04 regarding Article X; Officers and Trustees: Term of Office, 44 
Vacancy in Office, Removal from Office, Section 1. Term of office, C.  was adopted: 45 







“C. The term of office for the Trustees shall be two years or until successors are elected. Three 46 
trustees shall be elected in odd years and four Trustees shall be elected in even years, to total 47 
at least five, but no more than seven Trustees. 48 
Effective with the elections at the 2017 House of Delegates, the Trustees may be re-elected, 49 
but shall not serve more than a total of five years in the same office. 50 
Trustee terms of office served on or after the 2016-2017 AAMA year shall be counted in 51 
calculating the five years.” 52 
 53 
All other proposed bylaws amendments and the one resolution were not adopted. 54 
 55 
A list of the newly elected officers and trustees of the AAMA can be found on the AAMA 56 
website   www.aama-ntl.org     click on about (upper right hand corner) and then on National 57 
Volunteer Leaders.  58 
 59 
At the State and Chapter Leaders session, Julie Flaatten, CMA (AAMA), RN, EMT, Vice-60 
President of AAMA, previewed a power point presentation on “Mentoring Matters” which will be 61 
available on the AAMA website. Our own Deniece Jozefiak, CMA (AAMA), President of the 62 
South West Chapter of Medical Assistants, serves on the Leadership Development Team 63 
which worked to create the presentation. AAMA is planning to offer more leadership training at 64 
next year’s conference. Don Balasa, legal counsel for AAMA, discussed why the Certifying 65 
Board (CB) continues to require that medical assistant educators must have graduated from a 66 
CAAHEP or ABHES school in order to be eligible to take the CMA (AAMA) exam. The CB’s 67 
position is that if another pathway were created for medical assistant educators, there would 68 
be 2 categories of CMAs (AAMA) – those who have graduated from a CAAHEP or ABHES 69 
program and those who have not. Such a situation would hinder AAMAs ability to protect the 70 
right of practice of CMAs (AAMA). An article in the Sep-Oct issue of CMA Today was 71 
distributed which addresses this issue. Also announced at this session was that a new 72 
Assessment Based Certificate (ABC) on geriatrics would be available in 2017 for CMAs 73 
(AAMA). 74 
 75 
Don Balasa, legal counsel for AAMA, held a meeting with some State Societies discussing 76 
ongoing legislative issues. Good news for Ohio – unlicensed health care professionals 77 
(including CMAs (AAMA) can now do injections under the supervision of NPs and PAs. 78 
Arkansas is doing the same with APRNs and is confident that they can do the same as Ohio. 79 
Connecticut is working on being able to give vaccinations in the State of Connecticut – they 80 
have hired a lobbyist and AAMA and AMT are sharing the expense. In New Hampshire, 81 
Genesis -  a skilled nursing and rehabilitation provider - is putting CMAs (AAMA) in 82 
administrative positions. CMAs must get a CNA which Genesis pays for. Regarding licensing 83 
in NH – AMT did not want MAs under licensure under the health department since that would 84 
have a definitive scope of practice. In Nebraska, MAs must become medication aides to 85 
administer medications – take a course and pass a test. Regarding our situation in Florida, 86 
Don suggested possibly getting support from the Florida Department of Education since we 87 
are asking for all MAs to have graduated from a school which uses the FDOE curriculum. One 88 
of the states mentioned that the U.S. Department of Education may pull ACICS accreditation 89 
from private, for profit schools. Once accreditation is pulled, schools would have 18 months to 90 
get another accreditation.   91 







I was able to attend all or part of 6 continuing education sessions. In a session on Human 92 
Trafficking, the presenter showed us how easily someone can become a victim of trafficking.  93 
He interrupted his presentation to “read a text” he just received offering 50 of the attendees a 94 
trip to a city in Europe, all-inclusive, hosted by Lady Gaga. Many attendees raised their hands. 95 
Frightening how easily we can be taken in. In Sports and Cardiac Kids we learned that when 96 
taking the proper precautions children can play sports even with cardiac conditions. The 97 
session on Head Injury Care and Treatment gave excellent advice on how to help a brain heal 98 
– something as simple as drinking water can help. There were sessions on soft skills and also 99 
those geared specifically for medical assistant educators. A job well done by the Education 100 
Team. 101 
 102 
Although we did not win any Excel Awards this year, it was fun to see how excited all the 103 
winners were! Congratulations to all – they will be listed on the AAMA website and in a future 104 
issue of CMA Today.  105 
 106 
The 61st AAMA Annual Conference will be held in Cincinnati, Ohio, October 6 – 9, 2017. 107 
The Ohio State Society did a great presentation encouraging us to come in 2017.    108 
 109 
The Florida Society of Medical Assistants contributed $100 to the Maxine Williams Scholarship 110 
Fund which provides educational assistance to deserving medical assisting students. 111 
 112 
I was privileged to participate in the Parade of Presidents representing the Florida Society of 113 
Medical Assistants. This took place on the last day at the Presidents Luncheon where Julie 114 
Flaatten, CMA (AAMA), RN, EMT was installed as the AAMA President for 2016-2017. 115 
 116 
Thank you for giving me the opportunity to represent you at this 60th AAMA Annual 117 
Conference. 118 
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Date:  October 3, 2016 6 


 7 
   8 
To:   Maria Wiegelmann, CMA (AAMA), FSMA President  9 
  Executive Council Members 10 
 11 
From:            Gayle Bell, CMA (AAMA) Delegate AAMA 2016 Conference Reston, VA  12 
September 16 to 19, 2016  13 


Re: Delegate Report  14 


Thank you for the opportunity to be a delegate representing the Florida Society of Medical 15 
Assistants at the 60th AAMA Annual Conference and House of Delegates in Reston, VA. 16 


It was great to network and socialize with CMA’s from all over the United States of America 17 
and earn many CEUs from a great variety of programs offered.  18 


I arrived in Reston Virginia Thursday night. Friday morning I attended the first timers reception, 19 
where there was a meet and greet from the Board of Trustees members and the 20 
AAMA leadership. This year's theme was ’Charting the course.' 21 


At registration we were given daily reports and a floor plan that helped us to navigate our way. 22 
I was unable to attend the Board of Trustees meeting due to lack of seating so I returned to my 23 
critical thinking education session.  24 


I attended many good educational sessions. Here are highlights for some of them. 25 


Critical thinking:  teaching students how to think. Included; Skills and characteristics 26 
of accomplished critical thinkers, barriers to teaching critical thinking, overcoming challenges, 27 
and a description of an effective critical thinking educator. 28 


 Who are your customers? Customer satisfaction. In this session we learned many employers 29 
use the Myers & Briggs personality assessment for office personnel. Other good points were 30 
using; LARIP communications ( listen,  ask, repeat, inquire, present), Telling customers what 31 
to expect, Turning complaints into opportunities, Deliver bad news honestly and positively. 32 
Understand the complaint is not always what you feel is obvious. A good demonstration of this 33 
is the YouTube video 'It's not about the nail.’ 34 







 Cultural diversity in the classroom discussed English as a second language, age group, 35 
and student challenges. Highlighted was cultural introduction, setting classroom rules, using 36 
the Cummins model CALP (cognitive academic language proficiency) and BICS (basic 37 
interpersonal communication skills) Use of concept mapping, mnemonics, and exit passes of 38 
what's unclear. The Purnell model for cultural competence by Larry Purnell is a great resource. 39 
I attended the continuing education boards featured program 'Human trafficking.' Speaker 40 
Robert Benz discussed that there is safety in knowledge and numbers and the Frederick 41 
Douglass family initiatives efforts to advance Freedom through knowledge and strategic action 42 
and their website fdfi.org. 43 


 Later that evening attended the Welcome and Awards Celebration which included the AAMA 44 
60th anniversary special presentation. It was nice to learn about the history and those who 45 
came before us to help create the organization we have now. It was a nice chance to socialize. 46 
We got a glimpse of the plans for the 61st annual conference in Cincinnati Ohio. 47 


 On Saturday I attended the Future will be revealed in lab tests. Speaker Mary Schuknecht of 48 
LabCorp did an excellent job of engaging the room with the order of draw exercise. It was a 49 
great refresher for what I did know. I also learned a lot of new information about chilled and 50 
frozen specimens clot times for various tubes, tumor marker and trace metal testing to name a 51 
few. 52 


I attended the House Of Delegates orientation. We learned about parliamentary procedure. 53 
Key points; 1) if you wish to speak go to the microphone, wait to be recognized address 54 
‘Madam speaker’ and speak clearly say what state you are from, your name and title. If there is 55 
a proposed motion to amend, your vote on the motion to amend first and then vote on the 56 
original motion. We had a practice run on the electronic voting method and reminder to have 57 
cards for the credentials check in. 58 


Saturday afternoon, I attended the State Leaders Session. Mentorship was discussed. Mentors 59 
lead by example and inspire us to be better than we know how. A quote by Benjamin Franklin, 60 
'Tell me and I will forget, show me and I may remember, involve me and I will learn.' 61 


The continuing education board will be presenting in 2017, an assessment based certificate 62 
programs in geriatrics. 63 


I was delighted to attend the Sports and Cardiac Kids CEU session, an in-depth look at 64 
Pediatric cardiology diseases, symptoms, surgery and procedures. Discussed were the effects 65 
exercise has on those with acute and chronic heart disease. 66 


 Sunday morning AAMA 60th Annual  session of the House of Delegates was called to order at 67 
8 a.m. by Speaker of the House, Lisa Lee CMA (AAMA). The national flag was presented 68 
followed by the Pledge of Allegiance and national anthem. 69 


 At the first session Board of Trustees, officer, trustee, chief executive officer-house legal 70 
counsel, committee, team, board, task force, and  council reports were approved. By law 71 
amendments and resolutions were proposed. 72 







A eulogy for Elvira Fisher, past president of the AAMA in 1967 from Iowa was given by Mary 73 
Frances Burton. Elvira had been a United Airlines ‘Rare Bird’ which was a stewardess who 74 
was also a nurse. She published professionalism in the doctor's office, and retired at the age of 75 
80 and recently passed away at the age of 97. 76 


A Board of Trustees candidates list had been provided, nominees from the floor provided us 77 
with letters and vital statistics. Some candidates had cute slogans. A voting reminder 78 
about candidates for the nominating committee was given. There were four slots 79 
open however they need to be from different states so if two were from the same state only the 80 
one with the higher number of votes would be on the committee. 81 


Donald Basala, chief executive officer and legal counsel, spoke to us about educator eligibility 82 
and why the certifying board requires CAAHEP or ABHES program graduation for the CMA 83 
AAMA certification exam. He gave us the history and progression of who could sit for the test 84 
and scope of practice for medical assistants. He spoke about programmatic and institutional 85 
accreditors. Employers were insisting on psychomotor proficiencies in clinical tasks. The 86 
realization that computer-based and paper and a pencil test would not measure the manual 87 
dexterity and digital dexterity to execute a task were factors in that decision.   88 


After interviewing candidates Florida delegates met to discuss candidates, proposed bylaw 89 
amendments, and a proposed recommendation concerning MAERB. 90 


The reference committee moved that resolution 16-01 not be adopted. It was passed that it 91 
was not adopted. Proposed bylaw amendment was adopted to clarify term of office for the 92 
Trustees. 93 


At break I stopped by Publishers showcase for a dessert and to see the new educational 94 
materials. 95 


Lisa Lee ,Speaker of the House,  reconvened the house of delegates at 6:30 p.m. the house of 96 
delegates elected the following officers: 97 
Vice President Lisa Lee, CMA (AAMA) 98 
Secretary-Treasurer Susan Hawes MBA,RHIT,CMA (AAMA),CMPE 99 
Speaker of the House Deborah Houston, CMA (AAMA),CPC   100 
Vice Speaker of the House Karen Minchella, PhD, CMA (AAMA) 101 


Trustees: Deborah Novak, CMA (AAMA)  102 


Monica Case, CMA (AAMA) 103 


Aimee Wicker, CMA (AAMA)  104 
Nominating committee:  105 
Debora Benson, CMA  (AAMA)  Virginia  106 
Cristle Weissmiller, CMA  (AAMA) Michigan  107 
Tandra Bauman, CMA  (AAMA) Wisconsin  108 
Melissa Burbage, CMA  (AAMA) South Carolina  109 







After lengthy discussion of the MAERB proposal some key points came out. That sponsorship 110 
was more of an information exchange with MAERB and that the sponsor would not be 111 
represented on the board of MAERB. Legal Counsel Don Basala, JD, MBA made the point that 112 
the AAMA would be unable to make another accrediting body. 113 


The results is that the House of Delegates requested that MAERB not accept any other 114 
medical assisting credentialing organization for sponsorship until the Executive committee of 115 
MAERB and Executive Director Marino meet with Board of Trustees at the November 4- 5, 116 
2016, planning session in Chicago, and that the Board of Trustees will report back by April 1st 117 
2017 to the 2016 delegates. 118 


The 61st AAMA annual conference will be held in Cincinnati Ohio October 6-9, 2017 this 119 
announcement was followed by the Ohio members' cheer 'OH-IO'. 120 


On Monday, I had the chance to get in a few more CEUs before my flight out. I attended 121 
the Head Injury Care and Treatment program. The speaker from Advanced Medical Services 122 
was great. This program went over how to identify what constitutes a concussion diagnosis, 123 
how to gauge the severity of the concussion, treatment options and resources medical 124 
assistants can use for patient and parent education. A few highlights were; those with injuries 125 
should not play the new video games as rapid movements can trigger ill effects not caused by 126 
the older slower video games that can be played for five-minute intervals every couple hours. 127 
That calm music is a benefit to healing, and that a patient should do nothing that would 128 
increase heart rate. Many sports organizations have ‘return to play rules.’  Information 129 
resources at; Impacttest.com, www.cdc.gov/headsup/index.html, and 130 
www.advancedmedicalservices.ie.  131 


Dietary supplements: the purpose of dietary supplements and understanding when you should 132 
take them, what the Food and Drug Administration approves, and the research conducted on 133 
supplements. The effects of supplements can have on patients, warning signs of inappropriate 134 
use, the right dose and timing (how many times a day or with meals) and the correct form to 135 
use. Dietary supplements have dietary facts listed and food have nutrition facts listed. One 136 
resource is the Council for Responsible Nutrition www.crnusa.org. 137 


I attended the president's luncheon applauding Maria Wiegelmann as she came through the 138 
parade of presidents. I ate lunch before catching the flight home. Again, thank you very much 139 
for this opportunity to represent you at the AAMA conference. 140 


 141 
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Date:  November 5, 2016 6 
   7 
To:   Maria Wiegelmann, CMA (AAMA), FSMA President  8 
  Executive Council Members   9 
   10 
From:  Kathryn J. Panagiotacos, CMA (AAMA) 11 
  AAMA Delegate 2016 Annual Conference 12 
  Reston, VA September 16-19, 2016 13 
 14 
Delegate Report 15 
 16 
The 2016 Annual Conference of the American Association of Medical Assistants gathered to 17 
celebrate the 60th conference in Reston, Virginia with 600 members in attendance, the theme 18 
this year “Charting the Course”. This Delegate appreciates the opportunity to represent the 19 
Florida Society of Medical Assistants.  20 
 21 
On Friday, September 16, 2016 this delegate attended the AAMA Board of Trustees meeting. 22 
The BOT meeting is open to the members who are present and who wish to hear the work 23 
they do. Following the agenda of the board President Purdy opened the floor to Mary Dey, 24 
Chair of MAERB to present what they do and open up to those present a time for questions. 25 
Following Chair Dey’s thorough explanation of what and why they do what they do. A lively and 26 
interested audience asked a variety of questions needing explanation. Mary Dey, Chair and 27 
committee also on Friday, September 16, 2016 presented a Forum for the Medical Assisting 28 
Education Review Board (MAERB). The information regarding sponsorship discussed at the 29 
morning BOT and the afternoon forum was brought to the House of Delegates, with a request 30 
that the Medical Assisting Education Review Board not accept any medical assistant 31 
credentialing organization for sponsorship until the Executive Committee of MAERB and the 32 
Executive Director Marino meet with the Board of Trustees at the November 4-5, 2016, 33 
Planning Session in Chicago and that the Board of Trustees will report back by April 1, 2017 to 34 
the 2016 House of Delegates.  35 
 36 
The Education Committee presented to conference attendees a wide variety of current topics 37 
beginning at 8:00 am to 6:00 pm Friday, Saturday and half a day on Monday. The CEUs 38 
offered was a good distribution between Clinical, Administrative and General. A sampling of 39 
the topics are Crucial End-of-Life Conversations, The future will be Revealed in Lab Tests, 40 
Defending Yourself from Recoupments and Audit Escalation, Passing a Medicare Audit, Court 41 
Proof Medical Documentation, Who are Your Customers? Customer Satisfaction just to name  42 
 43 
 44 







a few. Attending the education sessions equips attendees with choices to enhance CMAs with 45 
current updated information. 46 
 47 
 The Speaker and Vice Speaker held an orientation on Saturday, September 17, 2016 in the 48 
morning. To new Delegate/Alternates and returning individuals Speaker Lee oriented all on 49 
electronic voting method. All Florida Delegates and Alternates attended the Reference 50 
Committee meetings for reports, bylaws and resolutions. These meetings are informative, 51 
granting the Delegates and Alternates as well as members to ask questions and opportunity to 52 
hear opinions as well. 53 
 54 
The House of Delegates elected the following officers: 55 
Vice President                           Lisa D. Lee, CMA (AAMA) 56 
Secretary/Treasurer                  Susan M. Hawes, CMA (AAMA) MBA, CMPE, RHIT 57 
Speaker of the House               Deborah B. Houston, CMA (AAMA), CPC 58 
Vice Speaker of the House       Karen Minchella, PhD, CMA (AAMA) 59 
Trustees                                    Monica Case, CMA (AMMA) 60 
                                                  Amee Wicker, CMA (AAMA) 61 
                                                  Deborah A. Novak, CMA (AAMA) 62 
 63 
This Delegate wishes to thank you for the opportunity to be a representative at the AAMA 60th 64 
conference. Joining with the members to continue moving forward with the FSMA to meeting 65 
the challenges of the future.  66 
 67 
 68 
       69 
 70 
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Date:  October 1, 2016 
   
To:   Maria Wiegelmann, CMA (AAMA), FSMA President  
  Executive Council Members 
   
From:  Mary Morris, CMA (AAMA) 
  Delegate to AAMA National Conference 2016 
 
Re:   Delegate Report 
 
This delegate had the extreme pleasure of attending the 60th Annual AAMA 
Conference, September 16-19, 2016 in Reston, Virginia. As usual, the national 
conference offered possibilites to earn many CEU'S and to network and socialize with 
CMA's from other states. 624 were registered for this conference.  
 
Friday allowed for continuing education opportunities with topics such as: Ovarian 
Cancer and Clinical Trials, The Diversity Friendly Practice, When an Esophagectomy Is 
Needed, and Human Trafficking to name just a few. All sessions were most informative. 
The day ended with the Welcome and Awards Celebration in the evening. Awards given 
out include: Golden Apple, Leadership and Mentoring, Publishing, Website 
Development, Marketing, Promotion and Recruitment, Community Service, Membership 
Retention and Recruitment and the Student Award.  
 
The HOD delegate/alternate orientation took place Saturday morning. This orientation 
continues to be a good reminder of how to conduct oneself in the house. The 
implementation of electronic voting in the house three years ago has made the voting 
process easier as well as an overall  time saver. Each year we are given a 
demonstration on how the electronic voting works. This is most helpful for first time 
delegates and alternates and a good reminder to those who have done the voting 
before. For credentials check in, the delegates and alternates are required to have their 
AAMA membership card. This mandate went into effect three years ago as well.  
 
The AAMA HOD had a long day filled with vital business. The HOD elected the following 
officers: 
 
Vice President - Lisa Lee, CMA (AAMA) 
Secretary-Treasurer- Susan Hawes, MBA, RHIT, CMA (AAMA), CMPE 







Vice Speaker of the House - Karen Minchella, PhD, CMA (AAMA) 
Trustee -  Deborah Novak, CMA (AAMA) 
      Aimee Wicker, CMA (AAMA) 
      Monica Case, CMA (AAMA) 
Nominating Committee - Tandra Bauman, CMA (AAMA) 
          Debra Benson, CMA (AAMA) 
          Melissa Burbage, CMA (AAMA) 
          Cristie Weissmiller, CMA (AAMA) 
 
Bylaws: The house adopted amendments to the AAMA Bylaws to clarify the term of 
office for the Trustees. 
 
Other business brought before the House: A motion was made by the Colorado State 
Society, on behalf of many other state societies, that if the Medical Assisting Education 
Review Board (MAERB) approves sponsorship by other organizations with medical 
assisting credentials, the AAMA should dissolve its sponsorship of the MAERB and 
remove all presence from the executive office of AAMA.  
 
There was lengthy discussion by the delegation on the ramifications to CMA (AAMA) to 
the MAERB accepting other sponsorships. The state societies do not support any 
affiliation with medical assisting credentials that do not ensure public and patient safety. 
The state societies feel the course the MAERB is pursuing will result in the lowering of 
educational standards.  
 
The following decision was made by the HOD to request that the MAERB not accept 
any other medical assisting credentialing organization for sponsorship until the 
executive committee of the MAERB and executive director Marino meet with the BOTat 
the November 4-5, 2016 planning session in Chicago, and that the BOT will report back 
to the 2016 Delegates by April 1, 2017. 
 
It was very evident in the House this year that the delegation is very passionate about 
the CMA (AAMA) credential and what it stands for. I believe this was the reason that so 
many spoke up since there is uncertainty as to what other sponsorships by MAERB 
could mean to our credential.  
 
The AAMA National Conference will be held October 6-9, 2017 in Cincinnati, Ohio at the 
Hilton Cincinnati Netherland Plaza. 
 
It was an honor for this delegate to represent the state of Florida.  
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TO:   Maria Wiegelmann, CMA (AAMA) FSMA President      
  FSMA Executive Council 


FROM:  Mary Lou Allison, CMA-C (AAMA)         
  Delegate to AAMA 


RE:  Attendance Report AAMA Conference 


------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 


The AAMA 60th Annual Meeting was held at the Hyatt Hotel in Reston, Virginia.  As  a Delegate,  I 
attended all the meetings concerning the Business of the AAMA House of Delegates.   


At the orientation of Delegates and Alternates we learned to use the electronic voting machines, 
received an update and booklet regarding Parliamentary Procedure. 


At the State Leaders conference  


Of special note, during the House of Delegates the following actions were reported by the Board of 
Trustees: 


 AAMA is has been awarded accreditation under ISO Standardization (ISO).  It establishes 
criteria for certification programs.  ISO 17024 is a higher level of accreditation for certifying 
bodies.  The Certifying Board of the AAMA is one of only ten health care certifying bodies that 
has been accredited as having met the requirements. 


 CMA’s (AAMA) wishing to recertify online no longer need to wait until the last 30 days before 
their certification expires.  They may recertify as early as they wish.  Please note the new 60-
month period starts the first of the next month after this recertification. 


 An  important issue brought to the AAMA House of Delegates was the decision that the 
Medical Assisting Education Review Board (MAERB) not accept any other medical 
assistant credentialing organization for sponsorship until the Executive Committee of 
the MAERB and their Executive Director Sara Marino meets with the AAMA Board of 
Trustees in November.  The results of this meeting is to be reported back to the 
members of the 2016 House of Delegates by April 1, 2017.  There was much discussion 
about this issue on the floor of the HOD mainly because of the potential adverse effects 
that other credentialing organizations could benefit from and MAERB would not.  It was 
suggested by the Delegates that partnering or sponsorship by other Allied Health 
organizations like Nurse Practitioners, Physician Assistants, Medical Management, or 
Physician groups would better serve the image of the MAERB.  


Thank you for the privilege of serving the FSMA as a Delegate to AAMA. 
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Date:  November 5, 2016 4 
 5 
RE: Fall FSMA Meeting 6 
 7 
To:      Maria Wiegelmann, CMA (AAMA) 8 


FSMA President 9 
FSMA Executive Board 10 


 11 
From: Deniece Jozefiak, CMA (AAMA) 12 


Alternate/Delegate Report 13 
 14 
This Alternate Delegate had the pleasure to attend the AAMA National meeting in 15 
Reston, VA., September 16-19, 2016. 16 
 17 
This Alternate attended the Alternate/Delegate session on Saturday.  All questions and 18 
concerns were answered. During this session all alternates and delegates were 19 
familiarized with electronic voting.  Even had some that did not work in practice and a 20 
smooth transition was made to correct the failed devices. 21 
 22 
During the first session of the House of Delegates, the nominating committee gave her 23 
report of who was running for each office.  Nominations were taken from the floor.  A 24 
break was taken and members then returned for the Reference Committee hearings.  25 
During these hearings, reports were reviewed and the proposed bylaw changes and 26 
proposed resolution were discussed. 27 
 28 
Reports were accepted as written or accepted as corrected. 29 
 30 
The proposed Bylaw changes were discussed at length regarding whether a Sustaining 31 
member should or should not be allowed to be an AAMA Officer or Trustee and to be 32 
able to serve as a Committee Chair or serve as an AAMA Delegate/Alternate.  This was 33 
not adopted. 34 
 35 
The proposed Bylaw change to change the wording that an AAMA Officer/Trustee 36 
should be elected immediately after a majority vote was not adopted. 37 
Proposed Bylaw change to drop a member receiving the lowest votes be eliminated off 38 
any further subsequent ballots.  This proposed change was not adopted. 39 
 40 







Proposed Bylaw change to how trustees can be elected and for how many terms.  A 41 
trustee cannot not serve more than five years in the same office.  This proposal was 42 
adopted. 43 
 44 
The proposed Resolution regarding AAMA and members support no smoking zones 45 
(stores or gas stations that sell tobacco products) near schools.  And that members 46 
contact their state tobacco control programs and to not support zoning and licensing for 47 
these businesses.  This was not adopted for the second year in a row. 48 
 49 
At the end of the Reference Committee hearings a motion was brought before the 50 
members was this motion: 51 
 52 
“I move that this House of Delegates recommended to the Board of Trustees that, if the 53 
Medical Assisting Education Review Board (MAERB) approves sponsorship by other 54 
organizations with medical assisting credentials, the American Association of Medical 55 
Assistants should dissolve its sponsorship of the MAERB, and the MAERB should be 56 
directed to remove all presence from the Executive Office of the AAMA. 57 
 58 
This motion was proposed by Colorado with many state societies backing the motion. 59 
 60 
These state societies do not support any affiliation with medical assisting credentials 61 
that do not ensure public and patient safety, and it is our strongest objection that the 62 
course the MAERB is pursuing will result in a lowering of educational standards than 63 
can lead only in this direction” 64 
 65 
This was the biggest discussion of the afternoon.  After lengthy discussion and input 66 
from Donald Balasa Legal Counsel for AAMA and MAERB Director Sara Marino, it was 67 
suggested by the members that partnering or sponsorships by other Allied Health 68 
organizations such as Nurse Practitioners, Physician Assistants, Medical Management 69 
or Physician groups would better serve the image of MAERB. 70 
 71 
The Executive Council and MAERB will meet in November and report back to members 72 
of the HOD by April 1, 2017. 73 
 74 
This member attended the State Leadership meeting.  This member was part of that 75 
task force.  A power point was presented on mentoring and then the rest of the session 76 
was left open to question on what AAMA can do for you the member. 77 
 78 
This Alternate attended many educational sessions.  This member appreciates the 79 
honor it was to serve as an FSMA Delegate/Alternate. 80 
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 7 


TO:  Florida Executive Council 8 
         Committee Chairs 9 
         Chapter Representative 10 
 11 
FROM:  Marsha Benedict, MSA, CMA-A (AAMA), CPC 12 
    FSMA  Alternate Delegate 13 
 14 
Date:   October 10, 2016 15 
 16 
Thank you to FSMA for allowing this  alternate delegate to represent the society. 17 
 18 
The 60th Annual AAMA conference began Thursday  morning September 15th  at the Hyatt Regency, 19 
Reston, VA..   20 
 21 
Many excellent educational sessions were offered for educators, clinical and administrative certified 22 
medical assistants.  A first-timers and student reception was held and Board of Trustees, Endowment 23 
meeting.  24 
 25 
The Continuing Education Board (CEB) in partnership with Learn Ethos, will present in 2017 the 26 
Assessment Based Certificate Program on Geriatrics.  This certificate program will be available to 27 
CMAs (AAMA) and offer multiple CEU's.  Learn more by following the CMA Today.  28 
 29 
An evening of socializing and dessert social was enjoyed by all.  Many states  won Excel Awards.  30 
Winners will be published in the Jan/Feb 2016 issue of CMA Today.   31 
 32 
Donald Balasa JD, MBA enlightened the entire HOD with regard to Educator Eligibility and Why the 33 
Certifying Board Continues to require CAAHEP or ABHES graduation for the CMA(AAMA) 34 
Certification exam.  An article will be published in the CMA Today.   35 
  36 
We are saving trees and saving time!  The delegates for the 4th year voted electronically in the evening 37 
session of the House of Delegates.  Officers, trustees, and Nominating Committee members were 38 
elected with a click of a button. 39 
 40 
President of AAMA for 2015-2016 is Julie Flaatten, CMA (AAMA), RN, EMT is your new President 41 
of AAMA. 42 
 43 
The HOD elected the following officers and trustees: 44 
 45 
Vice President/Lisa Lee, CMA(AAMA) 46 
Speaker of the House/Debby Houston, CMA (AAMA) CPC 47 
Secretary/Treasurer/Susan Hawes, MBA,RHIT, CMA(AAMA) CMPE (one year term) 48 
Vice Speaker of the House/Karen Minchella, PhD, CMA(AAMA)   49 
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Trustees/Deborah Novak, CMA(AAMA) 50 
              Monica Case, CMA (AAMA) 51 
              Aimee Wicker, CMA (AAMA) 52 
  53 
Nominating Committee 54 
 55 
Deb Bensen CMA (AAMA) 56 
Crystal Weissmiller, CMA(AAMA) 57 
Melissa Burbage, CMA(AAMA) 58 
Tandra Bauman,, CMA(AAMA) 59 
 60 
Bylaws amendments approved by the HOD included the following: 61 
 62 
Article X Officers and Trustees Term of Office, Vacancy in Office, Removal From Office, Section 1. 63 
Term of Office, C. 64 
 65 
The term of office for the Trustees shall be two years or until successors are elected.  Three Trustees 66 
shall be elected in off years and four Trustees shall be elected even years, to total at least five, but no 67 
more than seven trustees.  68 
 69 
Effective with the elections at the 2017 House of  Delegates, the Trustees may be re-elected, but shall 70 
not serve more than a total of five years in the same office. 71 
 72 
Trustee terms of office served on or after the 2016-2017 AAMA year shall be counted in calculating 73 
the five years.   74 
 75 
The other proposed bylaws were not adopted. 76 
 77 
A very long discussion was held in the HOD regarding Medical Assisting Education Review Board 78 
(MAERB) considering approving sponsorship by other organizations with medical assisting 79 
credentials.  After a lengthy discussion and many responses from delegates, alternates and members; 80 
the BOD came to the HOD with a proposal.   81 
 82 
The following proposal was approved by the delegates of the HOD: 83 
 84 
Request that the Medical Assisting Education Review Board (MAERB) not accept any other 85 
organization with Medical Assisting Credentials of any other organization for sponsorship until the 86 
Executive Committee of MAERB and Executive Director Marino meet with the BOT at the November 87 
4, 2016 Planning session in Chicago, Il, and that the BOT will report back to the 2016 AAMA 88 
Delegates by April 1, 2017. 89 
 90 
Minutes from the HOD will be posted to AAMA website for all members to read. 91 
 92 
The 61st AAMA Conference will be held in Cincinnati, OH; October 6-9, 2017.   93 
 94 





